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SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 

 Saturday April 4
th
 2015 from 9am to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.   Next Table Top Fair Saturday May 2
nd

. 
  

EASTER SUNDAY FUN DAY 

Easter Sunday 5th April -- Easter Fun Day starting at 12-00 Noon -- 

Children's Easter Egg Hunt and various games --- come and enjoy the day 

Easter Raffle being drawn at 4-00pm 
 

BOOT FAIR 
Saturday April 11

th
 at the Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- sees the  

first boot fair being held this year £5 per pitch -- entry for stall holders at 11-00am -- entry otherwise 

from 12-00 noon.  (weather permitting).  
 

DAYS GONE BY 

Dance the night away to the sounds of Days Gone By 50s,60s + Sellindge Village Hall, Saturday 18th April. 

From 7.30.pm Admission by ticket only. Available at IDEAS, 83 High Street Hythe or telephone Bozz or Pam on 

01227 709 662 Jon 07958 088 098 Phil 261 828 Mike 264 918.   Please bring your own refreshments. 
 

PSYCHIC FAYRE 

There will be a psychic fayre in the village hall on Sunday April 26
th
 from 11am to 5pm 

There will be Aura Photography – Psychic Art – Tarot – Mediumship Readings, 

there will also be a variety of other stalls as well, and refreshments will be served all 

day.  Entrance is £2.50  Readings Extra. For entertainment purposes only. 

Contact Carol – 01303 278 402  www.angel-centre.co.uk  Carolward@outlook.com    
 

STANFORD with POSTLING WI 

Stanford with Postling WI  are holding their annual Jumble Sale on Saturday May 9
th
 in Sellindge Village Hall, with 

the doors opening at 1.30pm.  Items for sale may be left at the hall from 9.30am on the morning of the of the sale – (no 

electrical items please).  If you would like to help at this sale please ring Elaine on 01303 863 096 
 

E SEDGEWICK & SARAH GODFREY CHARITIES 

We have some allotments at our Swan Lane site that have become available.  If you are interested in renting one, 

could you please ring the Allotment Secretary, Mrs Raye Warne on 01303 813 098. 
 

GODINTON HOUSE 

APRIL 6
th
 – APRIL 10

th
 – SPRING WEEK 

1pm - 4pm (gardens open until 6pm) 

A week of activities for families to enjoy, traditional treasure hunt, children's crafts and garden games along with 

additional daily activities.  Tearoom open daily for garden visitors. 
 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

The Annual Parish Meeting (or parish assembly as it is sometimes called) will be held on Tuesday May 5
th
  before the 

elections on Thursday May 7
th
 in the Durling Hall at 7.00pm.  There will be refreshments from 7.00pm and all Parish 

Council candidates will be invited, as will all Shepway District Council candidates for North Downs West Ward, we 

may extend the invitation to the Parliamentary candidates for Folkestone and Hythe, it will give you the electorate the 

chance to meet the various candidates before you vote on Thursday May 7
th
.  There will be various displays to look at, 

and these will be confirmed at a later date.  Please watch out for the posters and do come along. 

Any groups / clubs who wish to have a report included in the Annual Parish Report, please get their report to the 

Parish Council office by Monday April 20
th
  e-mail www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk  

 

SELLINDGE NEWS ROUND VACANCIES 

We have 2 Sellindge News Round vacancies, would anyone like to volunteer for delivering a few Newsletters. 

Barrow Hill (North Side) – This round is from the Cedars up to the 2 bungalows by Barrow Hill Farm,  

there is 14 copies for this round. 

Barrow Hill (South Side (Top)) – This round runs from Mike Walkers drive then to the white house at the top of the 

hill, there is 36 copies to this round.    

Could volunteers let me know, my contact details are at the bottom of the information page, page 10.       Nigel 

 

Don’t lose your right to vote, register on-line www.gov.uk/register-to-vote  or follow link from Shepway website  

http://www.angel-centre.co.uk/
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk    @ParishSellindge 

The April Parish Council meeting will be on Tuesday April 14
th
 at 7.30pm in the Durling Hall 

 

FREE DOG POOP BAGS – PLEASE DO NOT USE CARRIER BAGS 

Dog walkers don’t forget you can pick up Dog Poop Bags FREE OF CHARGE from the Parish Council Office, they 

come in packs of 50.  Once used, and tied they can be disposed of in any COUNCIL OWNED LITTER BIN. 
 

WORDS OF FAREWELL 

I’d like to thank all my friends in the village for their warmth and friendliness since moving here some 35 years ago. 

I will be sad to leave, but felt that now would be a good time as with health problems, one day myself or my wife may 

not make the stairs, also I wanted to be nearer to my young grandchildren. 

My time as a Parish Councillor has been very interesting, and some would disagree, that the Parish Council does not 

do enough for the village, but they are a very small minority. 

But on the whole, my time here has been good.  I will miss you all.             Colin Minister 
 

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE 

812 066 / Mob 07887 918 458 / jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov   or   @jennyhollingsbee 

I am pleased to report that Shepway District Council has arranged a “major litter clear up” around J11 and the A20 

Newingreen to Sellindge.  I have also requested that this includes Otterpool Lane, A20 to Link Park and Stone Street 

from J11 to Blindhouse Lane, also the top of Swan Lane.  Other areas are also being looked at.  As previously stated, 

the Highways Agency is responsible for the motorway and we hope to see action there soon!   

I have allocated the last £300 of my Ward Budget to the Sellindge Sports & Social club towards the cutting of the 

hedge on the driveway.  I am also hoping that there will be some funding available to tidy-up the entrance and erect 

new illuminated signs.  I have also requested that SDC replace some of the street name signs that have been 

vandalised and this is likely to be done shortly.  

As part of my Health & Wellbeing responsibility, I have been involved in workshops for Children’s Services, attended 

a Shepway Dementia Action Alliance Meeting, a briefing on the new Care Act and Chaired the Shepway District & 

Parish Council Joint Meeting.  My involvement with health has helped me navigate the services available for my 

mother, aged 95, to try and keep her at home – it has not been easy but I now believe I am becoming a bit of an expert 

so if anyone needs help in this way, please let me know!  

In my Cabinet Community Role, I attended an Awards Evening where the Shepway Community Engagement Team 

was included on a shortlist of six from over 86 Councils.  Although, not winning, this was quite an outstanding 

achievement and acknowledges our commitment to work with the Community.  Shepway, did however, jointly with 

Dover, win an Award for innovative waste management.  Last month I had the opportunity to visit the Folkestone 

Harbour Arm to see the huge amount of restoration work being carried out.  There is still much to do but it should be 

open to the Public later this year and this will, I am sure, be a major attraction for both local residents and visitors.  

Finally, just a reminder that the General, District and Parish Elections take place on 7 May and the new North Downs 

West Ward, covering Sellindge, Stowting, Monks Horton, Elmsted, Bodsham, Stelling Minnis, parts of Rhodes 

Minnis, Lyminge, Etchinghill, Postling, Stanford and Westenhanger comes into effect.  Shepway are running a 

campaign - Say ‘I can’ by registering to vote.  If you are not registered you cannot vote.  If you cannot vote you have 

no say.  Don’t lose your right to vote, register on-line now www.gov.uk/register-to-vote  
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR FEBRUARY 2015 
 

Minimum Temp. -4.50°C Tues 3
rd

   Mean night temp. 1.00°C 
 

Maximum Temp. 12.00°C Tues 24
th
   Mean day temp. 7.28°C 

 

February was a month of very mixed weather.  For the first week there were strong gusty winds from the North East.  

On the 3
rd

 and 5
th
 there were light snow showers which soon melted, and 10 other days with rain.  The total rainfall of 

67.056mm (2-64in) was only 2.32% above average for February.  Throughout the month many nights were clear and 

moonlit.  There were 9 frosts recorded and average temps were down but the sunshine hours were above normal. 
 

SELLINDGE and DISTRICT BOWLS CLUB  

Sellindge and District Bowls Club will be holding open days if you would like to try bowling.  Every Sunday in May 

at 10am just for a couple of hours, we can be found behind the tennis courts at the Sport and Social Club, Swan Lane. 

Bowling at Sellindge is for any one over the age of 13 (but anyone under the age of 16 must be accompanied by an 

adult) and free coaching will be available, equipment will be provided but all we ask is that you wear flat smooth 

soled shoes.  If you would like any more information please call 01303 230 983 or 01303 268 889 or just turn up at 

10am on any Sunday in May. 
 

SELLINDGE HEALTH WALKS 

The Sellindge LONG walks will re – commence on Tuesday April 7
th
, they are approximately one and a half hours 

long.  The shorter walks lasting one hour will continue as normal.  Any problems please ring Carole on 01303 814 014 
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC –  

01303 670 561 or e-mail susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  
   

Every year each Kent County Councillor is able to allocate a number of grants towards projects to support the 

community and my final grant of this financial year was to 1
st
 Sellindge Guides who wanted a new flag for their troop.  

I’m always pleased to see the young people from our district involved in the Scouts, Guides and Cadet Groups and we 

should all be grateful to the volunteers who make these activities possible.   

Other volunteers who deserve thanking are the Speedwatch volunteers who will be out again as the days gets longer 

and showing motorists that we care about the speeding.  The regular litterpicks of the village also make a difference 

and those who run the Sports Club and the Village Hall and the many clubs that meet there make Sellindge a 

community worth living in.  But there’s one set of volunteers I want to particularly thank as their four year term of 

office is coming to an end – your Parish Councillors.  Many of them do far, far more than just turn up to a monthly 

meeting and their work on your behalf deserves acknowledgement and thanks.  It’s both thank you and farewell to 

Councillor Colin Minister as he is moving to live nearer his family.  He has done sterling service in both reporting 

potholes and other problems with the roads and footpaths and making sure the repairs are done as promised.   

Since I last wrote, Stop 24, the service station and lorry park at Junction 11 has received permission from the District 

Council to expand the lorry park by 60 places.  Plans for larger lorry parks are being worked on but the County 

Council and District Council are in disagreement about the best way forward.  I shall report on this as matters develop. 

Finally I wanted to alert you to changes coming with the Care Act.  At present care costs are uncapped for those with 

assets of more than £23,250 (and that includes the value of your home) but from April 2016 the care element of costs 

will be capped at £72,000.  Assessments of need can be made from April this year i.e. now, and you can find out 

more on www.kent.gov.uk  (search for ‘Care Act’) or ring 03000 41 61 61.  Other changes under the Care Act will be 

less noticeable in Kent as the standards being set for the whole of England are broadly in line with those already 

offered.  KCC is one of a small minority of councils which offer help when needs are assessed as ‘moderate’ whereas 

most other councils only do so for ‘critical’ or ‘substantial’.  Another part of the Care Act allows people to have their 

care cost payment deferred until after death; this has long been an option in Kent but again the Care Act makes this a 

right rather than at the  discretion of your council. 

As well as setting national standards, the Care Act introduces more support for carers and independent advocacy for 

the most vulnerable.  KCC expects many more people will be eligible for help with care costs once the Care Act 

comes fully into effect.  The details of the changes are still being worked out as it is a very major change intended to 

benefit many people.  I’ll be reporting on the changes as they are finalised but the first change starts now with the right 

to an assessment. 
 

BABY BONANZA 

Baby Bonanza in the Village Hall on Sunday May 3
rd

 from 10pm to 12 Noon.  In need of a clear out or looking for 

bargains?  Don’t miss this second hand baby and toddler clothes, books, toys and accessories sale. 

To book a table call 01303 812 487. E-mail babybonanza@outlook.com    Baby Bonanza 
 

ANGEL CENTRE 
The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday March 22

nd
 with an Evening of Clairvoyance from 

7.30pm until 9.30pm.  For Information 01303 278 402 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

WINTER OPENING - The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am 

to 3.00pm, except the Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week it will be 4.00pm.   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age Uk and other organisations 

Remember, must be the only place where you can get a hot drink for 50p and a good chat. 

Tuesdays 14
th
 & 28

th
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures.  

Tuesday 14
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

**NEW** Tuesday 21
st
 – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50 

No confirmed date for the Chiropist, so Pop – in the Pop – in for updates.  

**NEW** - Every Tuesday A lovely selection of Handmade Cards which can be made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have your 

advert put in see Michael in the Pop – In. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 

The venue for April is The Rose and Crown, Stelling Minus, on April 22
nd

 12 Noon for 12.30pm, will members let 

June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday April 15
th
.   

We welcome new members please phone June for information.          
 

THE GET TOGETHER CLUB   

Get Together Club will meet on Wednesday 8
th
 2pm to 4pm in the Durling Hall.          (4) 
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SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 
Virginia Oakes entertained members of the Gardeners Association on Wed. 18

th
 March with an illustrated presentation 

featuring short breaks taken by members of the Kent Branch of the Hardy Plants Society www.hpskent.co.uk/   
during the last couple of years.  A visit to Lincolnshire depicted the obvious colour - Green - and a few of the gardens 

visited were Overbeck, Goltho Gdns  www.golthogardens.com/  and Easton Walled Gardens 

www.eastonwalledgardens.co.uk/ .  Another break - in Herefordshire consisted of visits to 10 gardens in 4 days 

amongst them being Bryan's Ground  www.bryansground.co.uk/ , Stockton Bury Gardens www.stocktonbury.co.uk/  

and Cotswold Garden Flowers www.cgf.net/ .  The last break shown in the presentation was one to Norfolk where a 

few of the places we saw were East Ruston Old Vicarage  www.e-ruston-oldvicaragegardens.co.uk/ ,  

Corpusty Mill Gdns http://corpustymillgarden.co.uk/  and Blacksmiths Cottage Nursery and Wildlife Gardens 

www.blackcottnursery.co.uk/gardens.html .  The illustrations showed what an energetic lot the members of the HPS 

are to have kept up with it all, with lots of smiling faces together with just a smidgeon of cake with all the afternoon 

teas enjoyed.  The photography was excellent and shown together with Ginny's superb commentary and appropriate 

background music made it a WOW evening for all those present.  Needless to say members gave Ginny a very 

appreciative round of applause to say thank you.  

Following the presentation members were reminded of the 

Jumble Sale to be held on the following Saturday in the 

Village Hall.   

Reminders of up and coming outings were given by 

Valerie Wilton - Sat 9th May to Hole Park 

www.holepark.com/  and Great Dixter 

www.greatdixter.co.uk/  and Arundel Castle 

www.arundelcastle.org/  on 18th July.  Any non-members 

interested should contact Val on 01303 814331 a.s.a.p as 

seats are selling fast.  

At the next meeting - to be held in the Durling Room on 

Wednesday 15th April - the Speaker will be Heather Silk 

whose subject is Flower Names Folklore & Facts.  

Non-members are welcome to attend free of charge 7.15 

for 7.30 pm. Refreshment hosts will be Carol and Anne.    Arundel Castle 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB   www.sellindge.co.uk    sellindgeclub 

Sunday 5th April -- Easter Fun Day starting at 12-00 Noon -- Children's Easter Egg Hunt and various games --- 

come and enjoy the day -- Easter Raffle being drawn at 4-00pm  

Saturday 11th April -- sees the first boot fair being held this year £5 per pitch -- entry for stall holders at 11-00am -- 

entry otherwise from 12-00 noon.  (weather permitting).  

Every Tuesday the Craft Group meets between 13-30pm to 15-30pm -- you can either bring your own knitting, crochet 

or craft or have a look and join in and learn a new craft.  

If anyone has any knitting needles, crochet hooks or wool that they no longer use the craft group would be most 

pleased to receive them -- you can either drop them in to the Club and leave them with Carol during opening hours or 

please phone Jeanette 01303 814838. 
 

NEW CHILDRENS PLAY PARK 

The secure fencing is now in place around the 

new children’s Play Park, and there are some 

good items of children’s play equipment for 

the children to play on.  There are two items 

of play equipment that cannot be used at 

present and these are safely fenced off, they 

are just awaiting the safety play matting 

which is on order and should be here very 

soon.  Fundraising is still continuing to 

purchase two or three more items of 

children’s play equipment. 

Parents are requested to ensure that the gates 

are closed once they have entered with their 

children, and also when they exit. 

Dogs are strictly not permitted with the 

children’s play park.  Therefore dog owners 

are requested not to take their dogs into the children’s play park. 
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DOGS AROUND THE SPORTS GROUND 

Dog owners are reminded that one of the club rules is that DOGS MUST BE KEPT ON A LEAD WHILE BEING 

EXERCISED AROUND THE SPORTS GROUND.  Also dog owners must clear up after their dog while exercising 

around the Sports Ground.  Dog Poo bags can be obtained completely free of charge from the Parish Council Office.    
 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 
 

IT’S EASTER 

It’s Maundy Thursday, it’s Good Friday, it’s the Crucifixion - a time of Sorrow and grieving, but wait !! 

IT’S EASTER SUNDAY 
IT’S SPRINGTIME, A TIME FOR NEW LIFE, A TIME FOR PLANTING', A TIME FOR NEW BEGINNINGS, A 

TIME FOR RE-BIRTH, A TIME WHEN WE SHARE WITH OTHERS - A TIME WHEN WE THANK GOD FOR 

HIS SON WHO WAS SACRIFICED ON THAT CROSS AT CALVARY FOR EACH ONE OF US –  

THINK ABOUT IT - GODS SON CRUCIFIED FOR YOU AND ME !!  

Christians in Sellindge and the surrounding area will be meeting together on various occasions during this time. These 

are listed below.  

We hope you will be able to make time to share with us and find the true meaning of Easter for your selves.  

Easter Sunday Brabourne Baptist Church at 10.30am.  
 

APRIL SERVICES AT YOUR VILLAGE CHURCH 
 

Thursday April 2
nd

  (Maundy Thursday) 7.30 pm Holy Communion at Mersham Church 

Friday      April 3
rd

  (Good Friday) Walk of Witness starting at St Mary’s church at 10.00 am 

Sunday    April 5
th
  (EASTER SUNDAY) 11.00 am Family Communion for Easter Sunday 

   April 12
th
  9.30 am Holy Communion 

   April 19
th
  8 am Holy Communion (BCP) 

   April 26
th
  11.00 am Holy Communion and 12.15 am Annual Church Meeting 

 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES – From The Rectory, Mersham. 

Dear friends 

Ever since it started in 1963, with William Hartnell, I have been a fan of the television programme Doctor Who.  I 

often thought how exciting it would be to have my own Tardis, a time machine that could travel through time and 

space.  Where would we go?  What significant event in world history would you like to have witnessed?  Perhaps a 

famous battle or some other historical event? 

Then I had a thought; suppose that we could go back in the Tardis to a certain garden on that first Easter morning.   

We could be there when Mary and the two disciples arrived at the tomb to find that the stone at the entrance had been 

moved and that the tomb was empty.  To see the look on their faces when they thought that the body of Christ had 

been stolen and to feel the excitement and anticipation with the realisation that Christ had risen.  Well it’s easy for us 

because we know the story but how do you think that Mary and the Disciples felt when they arrive at the tomb.   

Finally the other disciple who reached the tomb first also went inside. He saw and believed. (John Chapter 20 verse 8) 

In the next 40 days the risen Christ made a number of appearances to His disciples and followers; in the upper room, 

on the road to Emmaus, by the sea of Tiberias etc.  To be present at that first Easter would be life changing experience 

for many but as Christ said to Thomas after he had seen Christ and felt the wounds in His side: 

Then Jesus told him, ‘because you have seen me you have believed, blessed are those who have not seen and yet 

believe’. (John Chapter 20 verse   29) 

With every Blessing,  Ian Campbell,  Associate Priest – A20 Benefice 

 
 

Confirmation Service at Mersham 1
st
 June 2015 

 

Bishop Trevor is coming to Mersham for a Confirmation Service on 1
st
 June.  That seems a long way off but now is 

the time to have a word with Richard or Ian if you think that you may be interested.  If you are not sure quite 

what’s involved then I would be very pleased for you to have a word with me. Basically, It is a time for you to 

confirm your Baptism promises which were made for you by your Godparents, when you can then take part and 

have a full appreciation of the Holy Communion.  Please speak to me even if you are just curious I would really 

like to hear from you no matter how old or young you are.   

I look forward to speaking to you.  Ian (tel:-01233 501039) 

 
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 
Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk    
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Associate Priest :  Rev Ian Campbell   01233  501 039 

        (7) 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE APRIL 2015  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com            

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)           
  

TUESDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 

  SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

CRAFT GROUP – 1.30pm to 3.30pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse                              ==NEW== 

LINE DANCING – 1pm to 2.45pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -  
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 

  YOUTH CLUB - - 6pm – 8.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  ***NEW*** 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 8
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 13
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 14
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 14
th

 at 7.30pm   Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01233 720 392 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  15
th

               7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 25
th

  at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 27
th

       2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616  

 

SATURDAY 4
th

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 
 

  

SATURDAY 18
th

 – DAYS GONE BY – MAIN HALL 7.30pm 
 

 

SUNDAY 26
th

 – PSYCHIC FAIR – VILLAGE HALL 11am to 5pm 

 
============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 

 

SUNDAY 5
th

 – EASTER FUN DAY – FROM 12 NOON 
 

SATURDAY 11
th

 – BOOT FAIR – FROM 12 NOON 
 

 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk          
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com    
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon of Moorstock,  

Colin Minister of Greenfields, Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock,  Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 

Elected June 2013 – Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill,   Chris Mason of Swan Lane,   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill 

Co – Opted November 2013 – Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk     

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  PCSO Samantha Hunt mob – 07980 236 331   Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONDAYS  APRIL  13
th

 & 27
th

 from 3.00pm to 3.45pm 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk        
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk      Out of hours phone 111 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *APRIL* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 1
st
, 15

th
 and 29

th
 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk      

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 01303 813 250 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible. 

We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk    Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE MAY 2015 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com   by 2200 hours (10pm) on MONDAY 20
th

 APRIL 2015  with a ‘contact’ name, address  

and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect                                                        10  
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